
The current PCS dispute is the most critical  

dispute in decades, perhaps in the history of 

the civil service. The current PCS ballot to  

renew our legal mandate is therefore of  

paramount importance. 

The Conservatives have been operating a  

long-term strategy to reduce the real value of 

civil service pay since 2010. The slashing of 

the real value of our pay in 2022 amidst  

spiralling inflation was vicious but consistent 

with what  successive Tory Governments have 

done to us since 2010. Over 123,000 civil  

servants at AA/AO are on an average pay of 

just £21k. 

The squeezing of our living standards is  

trapping younger, newer civil servants and 

many others at the bottom of their pay ranges, 

while condemning us all to final pensions  

considerably lower than we would have  

expected ten years ago, 

Now the Government is indicating that it 

wants to give Departments a 2023-24 pay  

remit that will again be significantly below  

inflation.  

We have to vote “Yes” in the current ballot to 

continued strike action in the current ballot if 

we are to defend ourselves. 

On 23rd March the Bank of England again 

raised interest rates, from 4% to 4.25%, the 

11th consecutive increase since December 

2021 and will increase private sector rents 

and mortgages. Inflation in food and  

non-alcoholic beverages rose by 18.2% in the 

12 months to February 2023, the highest  

annual rate for these goods in over 45 years. 

Many thousands of us have been leaving our 

heating off in order to afford food. 

Yet top company profits are up 73%. Oil and 

gas companies are making profits in the tens 

of billions. A report from Unite the Union  

estimates that up to 60% of inflation can be 

accounted for by profiteering, or “greedflation” 

and indicates that supermarkets, food  

manufacturers and shipping companies are 

among hundreds of major firms who have  

improved their profits and protected  

shareholder dividends, giving an extra lift to 

prices.  

At the same time the cost-of-living crisis has  

resulted in an unprecedented fall in living  

standards for workers. But, as The Financial 

Times has observed,  

“the current cost of living crisis follows the 

worst peacetime decade for pay since the  

second world war… the squeeze on UK  

salaries in recent years is also exceptional by  

international standards, at least among 

wealthier countries.”  

If we don’t vote for industrial action in the  

re-ballot, the government will draw the  

conclusion that they can treat as want – and 

they will treat us very badly indeed—to the 

long-term detriment of our pay, our living  

standards, our pensions, and severance 

terms. 

   Vote to maintain our mandate and for continued action! 
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OUR CANDIDATES 

Fiona BRITTLE, Scot  Gov 

John-Paul ROSSER, HMRC 

Dave Bartlett—MOJ 

Tom Bishell—DWP 

Rob Bowers—Defence 

Fiona Brittle—Scottish Government 

Alex Brown—Health Group 

Sarah Brown  - Met Police 

Bryan Carlsen—HSE  

Josh Chown—Home Office 

Eleanor Clarke—Cabinet Office 

Victoria Cuckson—HMRC 

Chris Day—National Archives  

Alan Dennis—Defence  

Nick Doyle—HMRC 

Matt Exley—Culture        

Chip Hamer—Culture 

Rachel Heemskerk—DWP 

Karen Johnson—DLUHC 

David Jones—DLUHC 

Bev Laidlaw—DWP 

Marion Lloyd—BEIS 

Chris Marks—DWP 

Vijay Menezes –Jackson—DWP 

Nick Parker—ACAS 

Rob Ritchie—Shared Services  

Jon-Paul Rosser—HMRC 

Dave Semple—DWP 

Gary Spencer—DLUHC 

Saorsa-Amatheia Tweedale—DWP 

Paul Suter—DWP 

Colin Young—Education 

The PCS annual National Executive Committee (NEC) elections begin on 20th April. 

The typical membership turnout is exceptionally low, creating problems of  

membership engagement and democratic accountability.  

The current NEC complacently accepts and benefits from this state of affairs. The PCS 

Independent Left does not. We want a leadership that rebuilds the levels of union 

membership and engagement; has greater confidence in members to take action to 

defend our living standards, including by working to rule (a weapon the current NEC 

refuses to use); strengthens local union organisation; has a competent and militant 

industrial strategy; provides greater support to lay representatives and to our  

outsourced and private sector members and places equality at the heart of everything 

PCS does. 

If you agree, we ask you to vote for the following PCS Independent Left and Broad Left 

Network candidates in the upcoming NEC elections.  

Like the strike ballot, this election is conducted by post only and ballot papers should 

be landing through members doors from Friday 21st April. 
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 Vote for a leadership with a strategy to win 


